## Multi-Donor Trust Fund Office, Bureau of Management



3 March 2011

Dear Mr O'Malley,

## Request for no-cost extension of UNTFHS-funded Joint Programme in El Salvador

With reference to the UNTFHS-funded Joint Programme in El Salvador ("Strengthening Human Security by Fostering Peaceful Coexistence and Improving Citizen Security in Three Municipalities in the Department of Sensonate", UDP-SA-07-054, HS-SLV-101-054), please find enclosed a letter from the UN Resident Coordinator in El Salvador, along with the 2010 Substantive Report and 2011 Annual Work Plan, requesting a no-cost extension of this Joint Programme from the current completion date to 30 June 2011.

The extension is requested to conclude the rehabilitation and revitalization of public spaces, systematization of experiences, and wide dissemination of the lessons learned from the programme.

I look forward to receiving your favourable consideration of this request. Should you have any queries regarding the request, please do not hesitate to contact the MDTF Office.

Sincerely yours

Bisrat Aklifu
Executive Coordinator

Mr. Steve O'Malley, Chief, OCHA New York

CC: Ms Jennifer Serunjogi, Financial Management Officer, Human Security Unit, OCHA Mr Robert Valent, UN Resident Coordinator, El Salvador